Republic of the Philippines
CIVIL AVIATION AUTHORITY OF THE PHILIPPINES
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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO.

TO - ALL CONCERNED

SUBJECT : EXTENDING THE VALIDITY PERIOD OF CERTIFICATES
OF AIRWORTHINESS

DATE - 17 JANUARY 2022

In light of the temporary suspension of all on-site transactions in the Flight Standards
Inspectorate Service, the Airworthiness Department has implemented a limited onsite
reporting workforce. In effect, the processing of applications of various certificates has
been interrupted.

In view of this, to avoid untoward disruption of aircraft operations, validity of all
certificates of airworthiness expiring in January and February 2022 is hereby extended
to 31 March 2022.

Nonetheless, aircraft owners/operators are required to file and submit their
applications for renewal of certificate of airworthiness online at awd@caap.gov.ph as
prescribed in PCAR 5.4.1.8.

All Orders/Memoranda in conflict with this Memorandum Circular are hereby
rescinded.

For information and compliance.

BY AUTHORITY OF THE DIRECTOR GENERAL:
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CAPTAIN PONALDO/A. MENDOZA
Deputy Director General for Operations/
OIC, Flight Standards Inspectorate Service
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